every week, we are thankful
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And we know
that all things
work together for
good for those
who love God,
to them who are
called according
to his purpose.
Romans 8:28. Sometimes it is imperative
that we remind ourselves of this verse. It’s also a
reminder that God’s ways are not always ours and that
He sees the whole picture from eternity to eternity.
At the end of January, Tawnya fell on the ice and broke
her elbow rupturing the ligaments in her forearm.
Surgery went well with an anchor being placed in the
elbow and sutures to repair the shredded ligaments, but
healing is slow. Please keep praying for full use of her
right, dominant arm.
Heartland Baptist have been having wonderful spirit
filled services as God is working amongst the hearts of
those in attendance. We have
had two mdividuals to come
and unite with us. Ms. Betty
Moss had been attendance
quite regularly and her
attendance has been an
encouragement. Ms Betty
has medical issues which
prohibit her from coming

for her testimony of

Salvation and ask that you

pray for her health. We have also had a family of three
attending services with us for about 8 months and Ms.
Marsha Shaffer came forward three weeks ago and ask
to unite with us. We are so thankful for those that the
Lord has lead our way over the past few months. We
have also seen several returning faces that we havant
seen in a few years. It has just been exciting and a
breath of fresh air to see those chairs being filled by
new and old faces alike.

Heartland is currently tackling some remodeling
projects and we desire your prayers. This past week has
consisted of paint, a lot of paint. Our sanctuary was

partially remodeled a few years ago and the rest of the
building was sort of put on the back burner. It is time to
move forward. In preparation for Bro Randy Tayler’s
arrival on the 14th of April, we are began a few pre-
work projects. Bro Randy will help us lay carpet squares
throughout the building. The carpet currently in the
entire building is pieced together with different colors
and pieces. Our church building was once the Southern
Boone Public Library. When they re-carpeted the
building way back when, they simply did so around the
huge existing bookshelves. So that leaves us all these
years later with patchwork carpet. We are excited about
updating. We have completed the paint job so that our
new carpet is ready to be mstalled. We are also
replacing our front door at the entrance. It has never
really met the fire code standards. This one will open to
the outside and have a panic bar and meet all codes.
Bro Randy will also be helping us with some needed
exterior work. These project are a little costly but
needed. We are estimating about an $8,000 cost for
these these projects. We know the Lord will provide all
of our needs according to His riches i glory. We are so
thankful for Bro Randy and Ms. Debbie. Year after year
God uses them to be a blessing to us. We love them so
much.

The year is about to really take off for the Amburgey’s.
However, we are always available for any questions that
you may have. Please reach out to us at any time. We
are so thankful for your prayers and support. God uses

~ you tinre after time to-altow us te share Jesus-with-

others.

Support Sent Directly to Heartland Baptist

Mt. Galvary Baptist Church Sikeston, MO §$150
Landmark Missionary Baptist Sallisaw, OK $100
Westview Baptist. Searcy, AR $100
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